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Beverley Boy et NG 8 January 2023 at 14:45

To: consultations@canterbury.gov.uk

| the undersigned wish to strongly object to the above development proposal under the Canterbury local plan 2045

For the following reasons:

Southern water have stated that it will be at least 20-25 years until the long rock pumping station is able to cope with
current demands on the existing usage this is now before the current large housing development on the land behind
Grasmere Road - known as Grasmere Pastures is even completed.

How can you agree to a development that would put further on an already overloaded and antiquated system??
Currently there is a movement in parliament to ban the use of green belt and farm land for building which certainly applies
to the above proposed development,

The face of Whitstable is changing as more and more large overbearing housing developments are approved - like the
one along the old Thanet Way - Whitstable Heights that interestingly is proving very slow to sell and NOT encouraging
local residents to move on there with local talk about Hyde Housing encouraging Croydon residents to move down - so
where is the perceived need??

Loss of hedgerows, historic trees and ancient farmlands that give Kent it's well deserved title of the garden of England is
fast becoming diminished we need to act now to stop the loss of these wildlife havens alongside the animals and birds
that will be come extinct and not recover from developments as large as these.

The infrastructure to support these large scale developments is just not there - our overstretched health centres/ under-
performing hospitals especially the east Kent area are a major concern without even further demands-the schools
budgets are being cut and our local services are diminishing almost daily.

Our roads are in a poor and unsafe state of much needed repair and replacement yet it appears you are not considering
the increases in dangerously high levels of traffic and pollution these large estates of housing bring.

| therefore strongly object to any considerations for this proposed development

Signed

Mrs Beverley Boylett
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